
 

6180 E. Willow Street Long Beach, CA 90815   

 T: (562) 594-4657  F: (562) 431-7424   

Office Hours: Monday-Friday 9:00 a.m. to 4:00 p.m. (Closed Noon - 1:00 for lunch) 

stjosephlb.org  

 St. Joseph Parish  

https://stjosephlb.org


Saturday 

5:00 p.m.  

Indoor Vigil 

 

Sunday 

Mass on the Grass 

Outdoors 

8:30 a.m.  

 

Indoor Mass 

10:30 a.m. 

 

Indoor Mass 

12:30 p.m. 

 

Daily Mass (M-W)  

8:00 a.m. Indoor 

PASTOR: MSGR. KEVIN KOSTELNIK 

stjoseph@stjosephlb.org 
 

Deacon Shane Cuda                                               sfcuda@yahoo.com 

Deacon Tom Halliwell                         tom.halliwell@la-archdiocese.org 
 

 

Office Manager           Brenda Pineda           (562) 594-4657 

Pastoral Council           Shelley Padilla            (562) 594-4657 

Finance Council           George Zuluaga         Zuluaga@aol.com 

Safeguard The Children          Tony Burgos              (562) 596-6115 

Parish Bulletin Editor           Brenda Pineda           bulletin@stjosephlb.org 

Website Coordinator              Mike Santy               (562) 370-0769 

                                                                             msanty@verizon.net 

 

 

St. Joseph School: Margaret Alvarez, Principal 

(562) 596-6115                                                sjknights.net 

Fax: (562) 596-6725 

Assistant Principal:               Madison Alba 

Office Manager:                  Julie Gianessi 

 

 

Faith Formation Director: Joe Voigt 

(562) 598-0519                 religioused@stjosephlb.org 
 

Children's Formation (age3-8th Grade)/CLOW:         Joe Voigt 

Administrative Assistant:                                Michelle Johnson 

High School Ministry & Confirmation:           Marc Leon  

RCIA:                         Deacon Shane & Olga Cuda            olga@stjosephlb.org        
 

 

Parish Ministries & Organizations 

Baptism Preparation               Brenda Pineda                (562) 594-4657 

Director of Music                       Vivian Doughty              (562) 594-4657 

Eucharistic Ministry                     Michelle Reyes       emohcschedule@gmail.com 

Lectors               Steve Koppenheffer        (714) 299-6644 

Meditation                   Frank Mckown          (310) 633-1744 

Esther Ministry        Virginia Young          estherministry1@gmail.com 

Hospitality Ministry               Deborah Rollinger          (562) 594-4657 

Movement For A Better World   Tim Clark                       (562) 431-4385 

Senior Group                   Jan Minter         tchrjan@gmail.com 

Knights Of Columbus                  Marty Vezzetti               (562) 425-0621 

Engaged Encounter                  Paciano & Molly Diaz      Ktmr@Sbcglobal.Net  

Natural Family Planning             Greg & Beth Gath           (562) 377-5877 

Project Achieve                Susie Beeghly         susanbeeghly@yahoo.com 

Precious Life Shelter                Cynthia San Jose        csanjoselaw@aol.com  

Boy Scouts                Gene Wohlgezogan        (562) 857-3880 

  Sacristans                Joe Dang                        (562) 493-2198 

  

Our Parish_________________________ 

Mass Schedule 

Saturdays 

3:45-4:30 p.m. 

By the East Church 

Door parking lot  

Reconciliation 
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Letter From Our Pastor 

 

Dear Parish Family:                                                                                                                                                                                                                                          

 

Lenten Greetings to you!  Every priest is required to make an annual retreat and with most retreat 

houses closed during the past two years, I had to forego an annual meeting with the Lord.  This week, 

I’ll be making my annual retreat at the Prince of Peace Abbey in Oceanside.  The Benedictine Monks 

grant me permission to live in the cloister and participate in all of their spiritual activities.  Please pray 

for me and know that I’ll be praying for you and your intentions.  

 

Last weekend was a record collection for Feed-A-Baby. Pictured are some of the   

          

baby items collected.  Tim Clark has written the following: “Thanks to everyone that helped with and 

contributed to last weekends Feed a Baby food drive. Six shopping carts of baby food and products 

were collected along with $2,458.00 – a record! Your gifts will support Catholic Charities, and New 

Life Beginnings in Long Beach. Thank you!” 

 

After two years of hearing Confessions outside the Church, I’ve moved back indoors.  I’ll be hearing 

Confessions on Saturdays from 3:45 to 4:30 in the sanctuary of the Church.  The line will form just 

inside the east entrance door of the Church, along the aisle next to the pews. 

 

Next Saturday, March 19th is the Solemnity of St. Joseph, the Patron of our Parish community.  We’ll 

have a special indoor Mass in honor of St. Joseph at 9:00 AM. Let’s gather and pray that St. Joseph 

will intercede for peace in our world. 

 

A reminder that during the Fridays of Lent we are having Adoration of the Blessed Sacrament at 6:30 

PM and Stations of the Cross at 7:00 PM in the Church.  Come and spend an hour with the Lord and 

your parish community. 

 

Let’s uphold one another in prayer, especially the people of Ukraine and all of those who are 

supporting them. “Lord, let peace begin with me.” 

 

Lenten Blessings,  

Msgr. Kevin 
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HELP FOR UKRAINE 

 

Next Sunday, we’ll have a special basket if you would like to help the people of Ukraine.  Please see the      

information below.  You can make an offering through the QR CODE, mail a check or bring a check to          

St. Joseph’s next weekend. Thanks for supporting the suffering people of Ukraine and let there be peace on 

earth. 

 

Gratefully in Christ, 

Msgr. Kevin  

  

March 8, 2022 

  

Given the recent events in Ukraine and the devastation that our brothers and sisters have had to face with the  

uncertainties in their country that has been ongoing since last month and while over 1.5 million of Ukrainians 

have fled  

their homes from the ongoing fighting into nearby countries and over two thousand lives have been loss and 

thousands  

more injured, we are asking for your help. 

During this time, Ukraine is in solemn need of our prayers and support as they face such devastating loss and 

tragedy  

within their country. Pope Francis tells us, “In God, no act of love, no matter how small, and no ‘generous ef-

fort’ will  

ever be lost.”  Pope Francis has encouraged help for the people of Ukraine. 

 In solidarity with our suffering brothers and sisters, Archbishop Gomez has asked all parishes to consider conducting a  

non-mandatory special collection during the weekend of March 19-20, 2022. All checks should be  

made payable to The Society for the Propagation of the Faith- memo: Ukraine Disaster. Donations may be mailed to  

Society for the Propagation of the Faith, 3424 Wilshire Blvd- 3
rd
 Floor, Los Angeles CA 90010. If anyone wishes to  

make an online donation, they may do so at https://missionsla.org/product/donate-1312/ and specify Ukraine Disaster in  

the memo box. 100% of the collection will go towards those affected by this horrible situation. For any questions or  

concerns, please contact the Mission Office at (213) 637-7223 or missionoffice@la-archdiocese.org.  

  

Thank you for your support and prayers. 

Reverend Brian Nunes                                                            Monsignor Terrance L. Fleming S.T.D.    

Vicar General/Moderator of the Curia                                   Archdiocesan Mission Executive Director 
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        SUPPORTING THE PEOPLE OF UKRAINE  

THROUGH THE CHURCH 

 

As the world watches in horror and disbelief over the atrocities being levied against the 

peaceful loving people of Ukraine, we are all praying and perhaps you want to offer 

some material assistance.  Three Catholic organizations you can trust are on the front 

lines helping the people in Ukraine and the estimated more than 1 million refugees 

who are being accepted into neighboring European Countries. You can find further in-

formation and donation links for the following: 

 

Catholic Relief Services – Help families in Ukraine at crs.org 

 

Knights of Columbus – The Knights of Columbus in Poland are collecting supplies in-

cluding medicine, sleeping bags and other necessities and are delivering them to the 

Archdiocese of Lviv in Western Ukraine.  You’ll find a donation link at kofc.org 

 

United States Conference of Catholic Bishops – The collection is providing emergency 

relief to the people of Ukraine.  Donation link can be found at usccb.org 

 

Thank you for your prayers and any assistance you may offer.  May the world respond 

generously to the spiritual and material needs of the Ukrainian people and may the 

Prince of Peace bring an end to this war. 

 

Peace,  

Msgr. Kevin 
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The importance of boundaries in ministry 

Good ministry occurs when a person establishes and 

respects healthy boundaries with the people he or she is 

trying to serve. Those who work in ministry have to be 

aware of healthy boundaries and what is and is not 

appropriate for these scenarios, because the risk of 

violation can cause serious harm. Good boundaries yield 

healthy relationships. For more on how to establish 

boundaries in ministry, request a copy of the 

VIRTUS
®
 article “Preserving boundaries in ministry” 

at lacatholics.org/did-you-know/. 

 

Safeguard The Children Movement for a Better World 

“Children, let us love not in word or speech   but 

in deed and truth.” 1 John 3:18. 

 

Thank You! - Feed-a-Baby Food Drive – Thanks to 

everyone that supported our drive! We collected 

27 bags of food and other baby products, 7 cases 

of diapers and $2,458!!  Purchases from cash     

donations were distributed to Catholic Charities 

and New Life Beginnings of Long Beach.    

March 15, 6:30 PM – Online Committee Meeting: 

Join us online to celebrate and learn from our past 

initiatives and coordinate a successful Easter Food 

and Book Distribution. Share your insights for    

future activities. Zoom meeting ID: 240 652 8835. 

March 26-27 – Book Drive: Collecting new and 

gently used reading books for the children of our 

supported families for Easter.  

April 9 - Easter Food and Book Distribution:  As a 

parish community, we will support 72 families for 

Easter. Easter is our most challenging holiday to 

staff our deliveries!  Please contact Tom and Marie 

Newton (562) 209-1298  or tjn8343@gmail.com 

to help. 

Skip-a-Meal Donations:   Please be especially  

mindful during the holiday season when our needs 

are greatest. Can you help make a difference? 

Please call Tim Clark (562) 431-4385.  
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St. Joseph’s Meditation Group  

now meets as a Zoom meeting  

every Tuesday at 7:00PM.   

No prior experience is necessary and newcomers  

are welcome to experience both the prayerful 

and calming benefits of this ancient  

Christian practice.  

   For more information please contact group 

leader, Frank McKown, at 

frmckown@gmail.com  

or 310-633-1744   

 

 

Our next Zoom meeting is 

Tuesday, April 5
th
 at 7pm. 

We will discuss:  

 

The Whole Language: The 

Power of Extravagant     

Tenderness by Gregory 

Boyle 

 

                                         

Fr. Boyle’s moving stories challenge our ideas 

about God and about people, with a call to   

witness the transformative power of tenderness, 

rooted in his lifetime of experience counseling 

gang members in Los Angeles. 

 

All are welcome! 

For more info, email agoodlife@msn.com  

Book Club 

Meditation Group 
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Esther Ministry 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

ESTHER Ministry is one of 12 core team      

members of the Long Beach Human Trafficking 

Task Force, which includes over 60 non-profit, 

service-oriented and government/law  

enforcement agencies.  The goal of LBHTTF is to 

promote education and awareness to the  

community about the tragedy of human  

trafficking and how it is in our own  

neighborhoods, as well as provide direct help to 

survivors of human trafficking.   

 

As collaborators with LBHTTF, we have been 

fortunate to help in many ways.  Our main   

project is providing backpacks with clothing, 

comfort items, hygiene products, and other  

essential items to ease distress.  These backpacks 

have been given to law enforcement, shelters, 

Homeland Security and other outreach  

organizations.    

 

We are able to do this project as well as other 

types of assistance to various agencies through 

generous grants from the Bess Hodges Founda-

tion, Clancy Foundation and CRS Rice Bowl, as 

well as donations from individuals.   

WE THANK YOU FOR YOUR SUPPORT!  

If you would like to be added to our mailing list 

for updates or donate to help in our various 

projects, just e-mail us at  

estherministry1@gmail.com.  Checks can be 

made payable to St. Joseph Church with  

notation for ESTHER Ministry. 

mailto:frmckown@gmail.com
mailto:agoodlife@msn.com
about:blank


 

RCIA 

PRAY FOR OUR ELECT             

AND CANDIDATES!  

RCIA Prayer  

Lord, we pray for those in the RCIA   

process who journey to you.       

Strengthen their faith.                       

Open their hearts to the fullness of     

your love. Deepen their understanding. 

Set their hearts on fire for the kingdom  

of God. We ask this trough Jesus, who is 

the Way, the Truth, and the Life for all. 

Amen!  
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